Kingsfield Chronicle

Week ending: 17.09.21

Dear Parents / Carers,

On Monday, we celebrated Roald Dahl Day. In a special assembly led by Miss. Candish, staff were asked to share extracts from their favourite books by this author. We now have a large collection of books by Roald Dahl on display in the library. These are free for children to borrow and enjoy. My top three favourite books by Roald Dahl are The Twits, Danny The Champion of the World and the Witches. Matilda and the original Charlie and the Chocolate Factory are my favourite film adaptations. It would be great if you could share your favourite titles with your children this weekend.

I hope lots of you were able to enjoy the free taster session on Friday that Caterlink offered. We have seen an upturn in school meals which is great not only for the children but also for our budget, which is directly linked to the number of meals consumed. Our new catering team are producing food of a really high quality in line with the national 'Nutritional Standards' policy. For more information about school meals, please see the school website or speak to a member of our office team.

Have a great weekend!

Mrs. Coates.

Awards

From this year we will be awarding Stars of the Week and Resilience Rocks. Well done to the following children:





ars of the Week Resilience Rocks

	Stars of the Week	Resilience Rocks
RK	Taylor S.	N/A
RM	Amelia P.	N/A
1B	Teddy S.	Ezra T.
1H	Connor B.	Violet R.
2C	Gabriella Z.	Goda V.
2R	Eva G.	Connie-Rose S.
3DH	Рорру Ј.	Grayson-Scott G.
3L	Teigan R.	Brenden C.
4C	Charlotte T.	Harrison W.
4R	Lily W.	Carson N.
5P	Jacob M-W.	Daniel F.
5\$	Logan T.	Rosie M.
6R	Morgan H.	Maria B.
6T	Jack P.	Charlee-Lou C.



Ready, Respectful, Safe

Diary Dates

New dates will be added weekly so please do read this section each week.

September 2021

27th - Harvest Festival for children

October 2021

1st - Slip into Slippers Day for Age UK

1st - Wood Green virtual talk to Early Years #1

8th Wood Green virtual talk to Early Years #2

22nd - PD Day

25th - 29th - Half term

November 2021

3rd - Flu vaccinations for Years R-6

5th - 6R Class Assembly

19th - 5S Class Assembly

December 2021

3rd - 4C Class Assembly

8th - EY Nativity

14th - KS1 production

16th—Last day of term

January 2022

4th - PD Day

5th - Children return to school

14th - 3L Class Assembly

28th - 6T Class Assembly

February 2022

11th - 4R Class Assembly

14th - 18th - Half term

March 2022

4th - 2R Class Assembly

11th - 20th Science Week

18th - 1B Class Assembly

22nd - Years 3/4/5 production

April 2022

1st - Last day of term

19th - Children return to

Kingsfield Chronicle

Week ending: 17.09.21



Jewellery and Uniform

We are seeing an increase in the number of children wearing bracelets and hooped earrings. These are not part of any school uniform code for health and safety reasons.

The Association of PE (AfPE) states:

The reason not to wear earrings (or any jewellery) is that it can lead to injury for the wearer and for others in the class and it is the teacher's duty of care that must apply here. The reason is both about tearing of the ear lobe, but also the post of the earring going into the neck which is where the brachial nerve is running directly to the brain.

Similarly, we are still seeing a large number of children coming into school wearing the wrong uniform including trainers. These are not suitable footwear for anything other than P.E.

Please can you ensure that children are wearing the appropriate uniform. We will be sending home letters to parents / carers when children are consistently wearing the incorrect uniform.

Thank you to those of you have made the effort to ensure your child is wearing the right uniform.

Lost Books - Amnesty

We know that books often get lost at home. Before we buy new ones, please could you look at home and drop into school any that belong to us. Thank you!

As of this year and, in line with other schools, we will be charging parents a standard rate of £5 for any book that is taken home and not returned or comes back in a state of disrepair.

Parking!

Please be aware that unlawful parking on Larham Way has been reported to the police by residents.

We have also had a number of people parking in the staff carpark by the Children's Centre. This is not for parental use and certainly not for 'learner' drivers!

Please drive and park considerately.

Thank you!





Site Supervisor

We are looking for an enthusiastic, hardworking, reliable and friendly Site Supervisor to join our school. You will be a key member of our successful school team, playing an active part in school life and taking pride in the maintenance of our excellent building and facilities. Due to the nature of this role, the successful candidate will need to have an enhanced DBS check.

The role will be varied and will include many different activities and responsibilities including site security, health and safety, general maintenance, routine testing and porterage duties. The successful candidate will need to have IT experience and the ability to learn about systems related to the running and organisation of the school, such as fire and security systems, plant room equipment, etc.

Please go to our school website and under the first column is a page called vacancies. Alternatively, go directly to the provider we use at this address: https://www.mynewterm.com/school/Kingsfield-Primary-School/140888/EDV-2021-KPS-06550/Site-Supervisor